

18th June 2018

Dear Parents and Carers,

## **Rowan Learning Trust CEO Announcement June 2018**

I am pleased to be able to announce that the board of trustees have appointed Anne Isherwood as the new CEO of The Rowan Learning Trust from the 1<sup>st</sup> of September 2018. She will take up the position of CEO designate with immediate effect.

Anne is currently the Headteacher of Three Towers Alternative Provision Academy in Wigan, one of our Academies, where her leadership has seen the transition from a disparate provision in a number of centres across the borough of Wigan to the current outstanding provision in a single all-through academy. The outcomes for children in both the primary and secondary phases was recently judged outstanding by Ofsted.

Anne is passionate about providing the very best opportunity and outcomes for all the children we serve and is committed to the ongoing development of our staff to achieve this. With Anne's appointment and her leadership, the Rowan Learning Trust is well placed to continue to improve and grow making a real impact on the life chances of all our children.

I am sure you will join me and the trustees in wishing Anne every success in her new role.

Thank you for your continued support.

Yours faithfully,

GAN Son

Andy Wilson

Chair of the Rowan Learning Trust